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Adar I/Adar II 5784 

SATURDAY, APRIL 13, 2024 
6:30 TO 10:30 pm 

Dance to your favorite music from the 50s 
to the present.  Dinner, dessert, and 

beverages will be served. Dress up in period 
clothing if you choose. Everything goes! 

This will be the event of the year! 
All adults – young and not so young! 

Join your Temple family for a unique, 
fun-filled evening. 

Invitation to follow. 

SAVE THE DATE!

Temple B’nai Torah 
2700 Jerusalem Avenue  Wantagh, NY 11793 

HAPPY PURIM!
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Erasing the Names of our Enemies 

Certainly, one of the most fun holidays on 
our calendar is the Festival of Purim.  This 
year, we look forward to celebrating 
together on Saturday, March 23 and 
Sunday, March 24 (see pp. 5 for all the
details).  This is a holiday, like many 

spring holidays across cultures, which allows us to let loose, 
have fun, and shake off the doldrums of the winter that has 
mostly passed by the 14th of Adar.  (In a leap-year like 5784, 
Purim falls in the second Adar.)  We dress up, we are 
supposed to come together as a community to eat, since 
eating as a group leads to more merriment.  We are 
encouraged to drink irresponsibly until we can’t tell the 
difference between Mordecai and Haman.   

While we may have tempered the intoxication rituals, 
we maintain the customs of reading the story and especially of 
blotting out the name of Haman.  We often accomplish the 
task of blotting out Haman’s name by using a grogger or a 
noise maker.  But where does this custom come from?  The 
biblical book of Esther does not mention a grogger.  Haman is 
hanged as are his ten sons.  His property and his progeny are 
wiped out.  But why the noise?  Why the groggers?   

The answer requires that we look to a couple of 
different sources in addition to the Book of Esther.  The book 
of Deuteronomy, the book of Samuel, and then to a medieval 
Christian tradition.  To begin, Haman is described in Esther 3 
as an Agagite.  In I Samuel 15, we meet Agag, who is king of 
the Amalekites.  The Amalekites are an ancient enemy of 
Israel, who attacked the Israelites on their journeys in the 
wilderness.  The Torah, in Deuteronomy 25 commands us to: 
“blot out the memory of Amalek from under heaven.  Do not 
forget.”  We are commanded not to forget to erase the name 
from our memories.  The commandment is 
clearly contradictory.  Inorder to remember to blot out the 
name, we have to remember the name! Regardless of the 
complications of the commandment from Deuteronomy, the 
reasoning is that if Agag is an Amalekite and Haman is an 
Agagite, Haman is thus a descendant of Amalek, and 
therefore his name should be blotted out.   

Taking this custom literally dates back to at least the 
13th century.  French Rabbis understood the commandment to 
blot out to mean even to erase the name from wood and 
stone. This interpretation led, within about a century, to the 
custom of children in France writing Haman on pieces of wood 
or stone and banging them together when Haman’s name was 
recited in the Megillah.  A separate custom involved writing 
Haman’s name on the soles of one’s shoes in chalk, and then 

stomping on the ground when the name was read.  This 
blotted out the sound of the name and, by the end of the 
Megillah, the name had faded from the shoe as well.  Thus, 
the custom of noisy megillah readings was born! 

Within 100 more years, there is evidence cited by 
Rabbi David Abudraham of Jews breaking pots and banging 
on tables on Purim.  By the 1500s, noise making had been 
codified into the Shulchan Aruch, the great compendium of 
Jewish Law which still serves as the foundation for Jewish 
practice today.  In the 1600s, gunpowder’s availability led to 
firecrackers in the synagogue on Purim, which was still a 
custom as late as the 1930s in Tel Aviv.   

The grogger, as a noisemaker, dates from ancient 
Greece.  Medieval Christians used them to scare away 
demons during weddings and to call for worship on days when 
bells were not to be rung.  Groggers were used by police in 
Boston before the invention of whistles.  Their liturgical use 
probably stems from an Easter custom, where children would 
spin their groggers during an often anti-Jewish ceremony 
highlighted by burning Judas in effigy.  Some Jewish 
communities had a practice of burning Haman in effigy.  They 
may have been influenced by the groggers used by their 
Christian neighbors.  By the 1700s there is evidence of 
groggers at Purim both in Europe and the New World.  Today, 
almost no Purim is complete without a grogger, and no 
megillah reading occurs without raucous noise and derision 
aimed at Haman. 

I’ve been thinking a lot about how we remember our 
enemies as Jews, in this time when an enemy has arisen 
seeking our destruction.  Like our people’s ancient enemies, 
we may wish to forget them, and to blot their names from 
history.  But as Jews we know better.  We know the 
importance of remembering those who sought our destruction.  
We learn the lessons of the past to keep us safe in the future.  
Though God commands we blot out their names, the 
command is coupled with another not to forget to do so.  We 
remember our enemies.  When it comes to Haman, we 
remember him with ridicule, not even allowing the sound of his 
name to hit our eardrums.   

It is my hope and prayer that, just as we drown out 
the sound of the vanquished Haman’s name while always 
remembering what he had hoped to do to us, one day we will 
all do the same with Hamas.  May we never forget what they 
did.  May we blot out their name from our ears and our minds 
after defeating them.  And may our people be saved from their 
violence and their genocidal desires and move on to live in 
peace. 

Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum 

RABBI’S MESSAGE 
Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum 
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Purim, a joyous festival, commemorates the 
survival of the Jewish people in ancient 
Persia. While traditionally a time of revelry 
and merriment, it is not uncommon for the 
celebration to coincide with challenging 
circumstances. Today, we have the 
juxtaposition of possibly celebrating Purim 
while hostages remain in captivity, Israel is 

at war, and so many of our Israeli brothers and sisters remain 
displaced.  

The Purim story revolves around the plot to annihilate 
the Jewish people orchestrated by the villainous Haman. 
Through the courage of Queen Esther, the Jewish people 
were saved. The holiday is marked by festive gatherings, 
feasting, the reading of the Megillah (emphasizing the 
triumph of good over evil), and giving shaloch manot, gifts of 
food and treats to family and friends.  

The dissonance between our joyous festivities and the 
somber plight of those who are suffering raises profound 
questions about the nature of celebration in the face of 
adversity. It prompts us to reflect on the resilience of the 
human spirit and the ability to find hope even in the darkest of 
times. The Purim narrative itself underscores the strength to 
persevere through challenges, inspiring individuals to 
face hardships with determination and courage.

The hope embedded in the Purim story can serve as a 
guiding light, encouraging us to maintain optimism and faith 
in the face of uncertainty. By our celebrations, we 
perform a symbolic act of defiance against despair, 
affirming the belief that liberation and salvation are possible 
even in the darkest moments. 

Celebrating Purim during these challenging times also 
highlights the importance of solidarity and compassion. 
Our joyous festivities include giving gifts, shaloch manot 
and tzedakah, serving as a reminder that, even in times of 
celebration, we are encouraged to think of others. This year our 
hearts are with our Israeli sisters and brothers. Perhaps 
you’ll consider sending shaloch manot to a displaced family in 
Israel, or sending Israeli gift baskets to local friends as part of 
your celebration. 

May our Purim this year, mixed with joy and sorrow, celebration 
and reflection, also be an opportunity to delve into the depth 
of human resilience, the power of hope, and the importance 
of solidarity. May we find meaning in celebration and, in doing 
so, contribute to a world where the light of hope shines even in 
the darkest corners.  

I look forward to celebrating Purim with you at TBT on 
Saturday night, March 23rd! 

B’vracha (with blessings), Cantor Rica Timman 

NOTES FROM OUR CANTOR 
Cantor Rica Timman 

TThhee  MMuussiicc  ooff  tthhee  PPrroopphheettss  
wwiitthh  CCaannttoorr  TTiimmmmaann  

MMaarrcchh  33  aanndd  MMaarrcchh  1177  
IInn  tthhee  KKiidddduusshh  LLoouunnggee  &&  oonn  ZZoooomm  

LLiiffeelloonngg  LLeeaarrnniinngg  
SSpprriinngg  22002244  CCllaasssseess  

SSuunnddaayy  mmoorrnniinnggss,,    
1100  --1111::3300  aamm  

A selection of creative musical settings inspired by 
prophetic texts. The two sessions will cover snippets of 

many beautiful settings from our tradition and by 
contemporary composers.  

If you have any questions, please contact the Lifelong Learning 
Committee at lifelonglearning@temple-bnai-torah.org
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March 9    Hollie Werner           Brian & Bevin 
 

I am a seventh grader at Wisdom Lane Middle School. I’m an honor’s student and a member of the Science 
Olympiad Team. Since the age of seven, I’ve been a competition dancer . I would like to thank Morah Emily, 
Cantor Timman and Rabbi Bar-Nahum for helping me prepare for my Bat Mitzvah. Special thank you to my 
mother, father, and brother for all of their support.   

MAZEL TOV TO OUR 
BET MITZVAH AND THEIR FAMILIES 

March 16   Macey Cataldo               Rob & Bonnie 
My name is Macey Cataldo. I am currently a seventh-grade honor roll student at Grand Avenue Middle 
School. When not in the classroom, you’ll find me doing gymnastics somewhere. I love reading and playing 
soccer. I also love camping, sketching, and the beach. You might have watched me perform with TBT Juniors 
and Mainstage Players. It’s been a rewarding experience attending religious school at TBT, and I appreciate all 
the support from my friends and family to achieve this milestone. I would especially like to thank Morah Emily, 
Cantor Timman, and Rabbi Bar-Nahum for helping me prepare for my Bat Mitzvah. 

March 30   Hannah Snyder     Jonathan & Melissa 
My name is Hannah Snyder. I am in seventh grade at Grand Avenue Middle School. I like playing travel softball 
with my friends. I also play on a soccer team. This year I played on my school’s volleyball team and I really 
enjoyed that too. When I am not playing sports, I like being with my friends and my family. I would like to thank 
all of the TBT staff for helping me throughout the years, but specifically Mrs. Altman, Cantor Timman and Rabbi 
Bar-Nahum for all of their help throughout my Bat Mitzvah training. 

AAfftteerr  tthhee  ““SShhuusshhaann  SSttaattee  ooff  MMiinndd””  SSppiieell   

LLeett’’ss  TTuurrnn  TThhee  LLiigghhttss  BBaacckk  OOnn  

AAtt  tthhee  PPUURRIIMM  AAFFTTEERR  PPAARRTTYY  

SSaattuurrddaayy,,  MMaarrcchh  2233  88::0000--1100::0000ppmm  
FFoolllloowwiinngg  tthhee  SSeerrvviiccee  aanndd  SSppiieell     

MMuussiicc,,  DDaanncciinngg,,  GGaammeess  &&  PPeerrssiiaann--IInnssppiirreedd  SSnnaacckkss,,    

BBeevveerraaggeess  ffoorr  AALLLL  aaggeess!!  OOhh  aanndd  HHaammaannttaasscchheenn!!  

CCoommee  iinn  CCoossttuummee..  BBee  ppaarrtt  ooff  tthhee  PPaarraaddee  &&  CCoonntteessttss  

RRSSPPVV  bbyy  MMaarrcchh  1166  ssoo  wwee  ccaann  ppllaann!!  

SStteepphhaanniiee..ggiiwwnneerr@@ggmmaaii ll .. ccoomm  
BBrriinngg  aa  bbooxx  ooff  MMaaccaarroonnii  ttoo  uussee  aass  yyoouurr  

      GGrrooggggeerr  dduurriinngg  tthhee  SSppiieell,,  tthheenn  ddoonnaattee  iitt    
ttoo  tthhee  ffoooodd  ppaannttrryy!!    ((sseeee  ppgg..  2200))  

TTBBTT  22990000  JJeerruussaalleemm  AAvvee,,  WWaannttaagghh 
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In case you don't know me by now, you should know that I can be Shameless.  This month, we’ll be learning from 
our 5th grade about Midrash and our long history with storytelling.  They know that whether it's Moshe or 

Moredechai, It's Still Rock and Roll to Me.  Our 3rd grade will Keep the Faith as they take a deep dive into the 10 commandments 
at their Shabbaton. 

In a world where the news feels like a never-ending version of a Worse Comes to Worst serenade, and our daily grind in Religious 
School feels like a Pressure-filled endeavor, sometimes you just need to get yourself in a little New York State of Mind. Picture this: 
a modern-day Shushan, where King Ahasuerus reigns supreme, rocking his royal robes like a Big Shot while Queen Vashti throws 
shade like an Angry Young Man. Enter Esther, our unsuspecting heroine, whose ascent to queenhood is like Entertainer on the big 
stage. 

Didn't get enough Billy Joel references? Join us on March 23 for our Purim Service and spiel.  The students are working 
on learning the importance of the Whole Megillah.  They are building groggers with an eye towards upcycling, because You May 
be Right and we should be considerate of the environment.  If you aren't tired after watching the spiel and seeing our 
students participate in the reading, and if you aren't singing a Lullaby while saying Goodnight My Angel join us for a Dance/
Costume Party where you’ll say that The Night is Still Young deep into the evening. Before you are Movin’ Out, make sure to come 
to the Carnival with the whole family on Sunday.  Our BNTY groups work hard to build and staff the games, they carefully decide 
on prizes, and there are plenty of other Surprises!   

Sheryl Gordon, 
Religious School Director 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

CELEBRATING OUR STORIES: 
ROMANCE NOVELS, SISTERHOOD and the WRJ 

with Sharon Sobel 

Monday, March 18,2024    7:30 – 9:30 pm 

We are pleased to welcome Sharon Sobel to TBT. Sharon is a romance writer, a past 
president of the Northeast District of the WRJ and is a professor of English at both 
University of Connecticut and Norwalk Community College. 

She is most interested in the empowerment of women, and she weaves this into 
both her writing and the work she does with the WRJ. These are not “your 
mother’s romance novels” and “not our parents’ Judaism,” says Sharon. 

Join us for a lively discussion with Sharon covering her writing, the genre she has 
chosen, why we should read romance novels, and where authors get their ideas. 

If you would like to check out Sharon’s writing in advance of the program, The 
Hermitage is available on Kindle or Amazon. 

ALL ARE WELCOME – NO-CHARGE REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED 

RSVP by March 6 by email or for more information: 
R nni u i – rf u i@ i .
Joyce Rappaport – joycerappaport13@gmail.com  
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CChhooccoollaattee  WWoorrkkss  

   Be A Master Chocolatier 
Choose From An Assortment Of Designs 

To Mold And Decorate  
Take Home Your Own Unique Creation 

(maximum 25 people / first 25 to send in checks) 
Children of all ages welcome. 

(Due To Possible Traces Of Nuts, It Is Advised That You Do Not Attend If You Have A Nut Allergy) 

**************************************  
EEvveenntt  WWiillll  TTaakkee  AAbboouutt  11  ttoo  11½½  HHoouurrss

**************************************  
CCoosstt  -- $$2255  per person    DDaattee  --  Sunday, March 10, 2024  TTiimmee  --  1:00 pm 

PPllaaccee  --  2350 Merrick Rd., Bellmore, N.Y. 11710  
TTeennttaattiivvee  PPllaannss  FFoorr  DDiinnnneerr  WWiillll  BBee  DDiissccuusssseedd  AAtt  AA  LLaatteerr  DDaattee  

MMaakkee  cchheecckkss  ppaayyaabbllee  ttoo::  TBT Circle of Friends 
MMaaiill  ttoo  ::   Temple B’nai Torah Circle of Friends 

2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, N.Y. 11793 
Please call – Debbie Schlesinger  516-998-8083 or email – debartie@optonline.net 

______cut here___ ______Fill Out Form Below and mail with payment______ ___ cut here______ 

Name(s) ________________________________ Check amount   $_______ Check # _______  
write chocolate on check memo 

Phone ______________________ Email_________________________ 

SAVE THE DATE – JUNE 9TH FOR OUR WALK-A-THON 
Do you have any shoes/sneakers that you no longer wear?  Please start 

saving any gently used shoes and sneakers - the Fundraising Committee will be 
collecting them in the coming months.   
MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW 
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Welcome to March!  I am looking forward to seeing our Not Yet Ready for Purim Players during the Purim
Spiel.  It will be a fun night for all on March 23rd.  Come in costume and maybe win a prize or bragging rights!  

Rumor has it that we will be having a grand oneg after the spiel.  I also look forward to my shalach manos bag and all the special 
treats.  It feels good for Dan and I to give treats to others, and also to receive the treats.   

I am excited to write about a pilot program that the membership committee spearheaded and the board approved. The young adult 
group consists of adults between the ages of 21 and 36.  They pay nominal dues for the first year and the next two years and 
become a member of our Temple Community.  This new group can run their own events and participate in any Temple events that 
they would like.  It would be great to have some of the members of the young adults become leaders and help run an event or two.  
The Temple is here to support this group and to facilitate their functions or whatever they need.  If you or someone you know is in 
this age group who may be interested in becoming involved in and benefit from the Temple Community, please feel free to reach 
out and let them know that they can contact the membership committee at membership@temple-bnai-torah.org . 

In anticipation of the upcoming annual congregation meeting later this year, our committees are working on updating our 
constitution and putting together the budget for next year, amongst the other work and responsibilities of our committees.  I 
encourage you to attend an open meeting of these committees so that you can address all your questions and have your thoughts 
heard early in the process.  See the weekly scroll for who to contact and when the next meeting will be held. 

Now for the question of the month – why did we have a security assessment; what period does it cover; what does it pay for?   
Unfortunately, increasing security was an unbudgeted item that became necessary because of the climate we are in since October 
7th.  The assessment is for the current fiscal year through June 30, 2024.   The need for an assessment in the future will be 
discussed in the finance meetings and will be brought to the board, and then the congregation, if it is necessary.  The assessment 
covers the additional security guards that we had to hire.  In addition, we have been able to use government grants to fund certain 
infrastructure security improvements. 

We all appreciate those congregants who were able to contribute toward the assessment at the requested level, as well as those 
that generously contributed above and beyond the assessed amount.  I really appreciate all the positive responses regarding the 
security assessment.   

With wishes that our hostages come home now, 
Amy Neidle 
President 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
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“We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!” 

The Excelsior Group
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lrubin@tegins.com 
www.tegins.com 
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The Garden at TBT 
announces its 2024 

Growing Season Opening 
Sunday March, 24th, 2024! 

  9:30 - 11:30 AM 

BBaacckk  bbyy  ppooppuullaarr  ddeemmaanndd,,  oouurr  ooppeenniinngg  ddaayy  aaccttiivviittyy  wwiillll  bbee  
hhaarrvveessttiinngg  ssuunncchhookkeess  ((aakkaa  JJeerruussaalleemm  AArrttiicchhookkeess))!!  

 Join us and find out what they are, why we harvest them in 
March, and how they are prepared. 

TThheerree  aarree  mmaannyy  wwaayyss  ttoo  ssuuppppoorrtt  aanndd  bbee  aa  ppaarrtt  ooff   tthhee  GGaarrddeenn  aatt  TTBBTT..  

 Join us and be part of the joy of caring for the garden and growing food for those 
in need. No experience or “green thumb” required. 
 Do you have a talent that you think would work well in the 
garden? Are you a photographer? artist? carpenter? Do you have 
good computer skills?  
 We need helpers of all ages and abilities. 
 If you have garden supplies/tools or furniture that you no 
longer need and would like to donate, please let us know. 
 If you want to make a monetary donation make a check 

payable to Temple B’nai Torah and put “SA/SJ Fund - Garden” in the memo so it 
gets properly assigned. 

Let us know how you would like to be involved - send an email to  
Rona Kauffman at ronakauffman@yahoo.com and someone will get back to you shortly. 

Please be aware that there will be a discussion on the upcoming proposed 
Constitutional amendments at our March 26th Board of Trustees meeting at 
7:30 PM. This will be an informational question and answer presentation in 
advance of the Congregational Meeting, where the proposed amendments 

will be presented for a Yes or No vote. 
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We are so close to spring – you can almost feel it in the air! I spent time reflecting during the winter months about 
how so many congregants are not aware of all the things Sisterhood does for the Jewish community and for the 

community at large. Sure, everyone knows that we provide food for the Onegs, and for many other events, but did you know that 
we also donate to many worthy Jewish organizations to help them further their goals? We are particularly focused on organizations 
that support children who are disadvantaged in various ways, as well as organizations that work to further Israel and Judaism in the 
US and around the world. Always glad to chat with anyone about the groups to which we donate and of course open to hearing 
about causes that might be near and dear to you. 

Coming up on March 18, we are pleased to welcome Sharon Sobel to TBT. Sharon is a romance writer, a past president of the 
Northeast District of the WRJ and is a professor of English at both University of Connecticut and Norwalk Community College. Join 
us for a lively discussion with Sharon covering her writing, the genre she has chosen, why we should read romance novels, and 
where authors get their ideas. It is sure to be a great evening – please join us! 

The following week, on March 25, we are proud to join with Chai Club to present The Carol Burnett Story as told by Sal St. George. 
Come and hear about Carol’s illustrious movie career, plus learn of her personal triumphs and tragedies. Along the way, you will 
revisit her most memorable characters including Mama and Eunice, Mr. Tutball and Mrs. Wiggens and others. This will be an 
evening of learning and laughter. 

Hope to see you at one of these programs! 
Helaine 

SISTERHOOD NEWS 

Hello My Fellow Congregants, 

Winter is still with us, but we still have Brotherhood 
dinners and Congregant breakfasts. Nice to go to Temple 
on Sunday, drop off the kids and have breakfast with 
fellow Congregants and friends.  

Thank you to all the Brotherhood members who wake up 
early to come to the Temple and prepare the breakfast. 
Our next Congregant breakfast is on Sunday, March 
10th at  9:30 AM. 

Before you know it, baseball season will be here and you 
can root for the Mets and Yankees. Passover is coming 
soon and Brotherhood will have a wine and spirits 
fundraiser. Watch for the wine and spirits information that 
will be coming soon.  

Stay warm. 
Brotherhood President 
Eric Altman 

BROTHERHOOD NEWS SAVE THE DATE: 
NY Blood Center Blood Drive 

March 17, 2024 
Temple B’nai Torah 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue 
Wantagh, NY 

9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Stay tuned for 

details  
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BROTHERHOOD OF TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH PASSOVER 

2024 WINE ORDER FORM 

 
 

Kosher Wines and Spirits 750ml 
______ Bartenura Moscato D’Asti      $18.00  Bartenura Pinot Grigi       $16.00    ______  

______ Baron Herzog (BH) Cabernet   $14.00  Baron Herzog (BH) Merlot   $14.00   ______     

______ BH Chardonnay                 $14.00  BH Jeunesse Black Muscat $16.00   ______ 

______ BH White Zinfandel             $13.00  BH Jeunesse Cabernet     $16.00   ______      

______ Manischewitz Concord Grape  $11.00  Manischewitz Cream White $11.00   ______  

______ Barkan Classic Pinot Noir      $15.00  Barkan Classic Chardonnay $15.00   ______  

______ Barkan Classic Cabernet       $15.00  Kedem Malaga               $10.00  ______  

 

Name  _________________________________E-mail address ___________________________ 

Address _________________________________________ Phone # ________________________  

TOTAL BOTTLES   TOTAL COST             

___________________  _____________________ 

Circle the wine you select and enter the number of bottles next to each wine. 
Enter your name, e-mail, address, and phone in the space provided above. 
 
Place your totals on the lines: TOTAL BOTTLES AND TOTAL COST. 
 
Make your check made payable to: TBT Brotherhood.  
Enclose your check and order form in an envelope addressed to Brotherhood 
Wine Sale, Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, N.Y. 11793. 
Put your envelope in the Brotherhood Box in the Temple Office by April 5th. 
Wine will be delivered at the Temple on April 14th - 9am-11am.  

 

If you are not available on April 14th, please call Eric Altman at 516-351-3279 
or Vic Wurtzel at 516-639-9085 to arrange to pick up your wine.  
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 Greeting from Youth Group!  What a month it has been.  We had an amazing BNTY Shabbat.  There was a 
fantastic turnout.  Our members did such a nice job and all of our seniors spoke from the heart.  It was a very emotional evening.  
These teens are so talented and have done so much.  It’s wonderful that they all feel so at home at Temple B’nai Torah.  We will 
miss them all when they go to college. 

Our offsite event was ice skating.  20 of our members had a great time at Newbridge Arena.  We had members that were experts 
and others that were beginners.  It was nice seeing the more experienced skaters helping the beginners.  I do think that others 
were just there for the snacks and hot chocolate! 

BNTY had a great time baking, decorating an eating cupcakes.  We had some very colorful creations. 

I hope everyone is enjoying the Youth Group pajama pants.  If you haven’t yet received yours please contact me or come to the 
next Youth Group meeting. 

Thank you! 
Mark Derwin 
Youth Director     

Winter hasn’t stopped all the fun!  We had a Rooting Tooting great time at the Square Dance.  Great cooperation 
from all the arms.  We knew everyone could use a few laughs - The Brokerage Comedy Club was the laughter. 

Circle of Friends has many more exciting events each month.  Joni and I would like to thank our great board for all their help. 

Our prayers are with all the hostages.  We hope they are all home soon. 

Joni and Esther 
Co-presidents 

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS 

YOUTH GROUP 

BNTY Challah Baking BNTY Ice Skating BNTY Shabbat 
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Our series on emotional health, self-care continues: 

MINDFULNESS 
STOP!!! Right now. Stop everything you are doing, and take 
a few moments to simply be. How was it? Mindfulness is 
about being completely in the moment. Not thinking about 
the past or worrying about the future, but simply being in the 
here and now. And it’s not always as easy as it sounds. We all 
think about the tasks, deadlines, and endless to-do lists, so 
pausing to focus on the present may take a bit of practice. 

If the idea of training your mind to be more focused on the present seems a little daunting, try this simple 
meditation to help quiet your thoughts and bring your attention to the now. 

Sit comfortably in a chair with your back straight. Let your hands rest in your lap. 
Close your eyes and relax your facial muscles. Concentrate on your breathing.  
Allow thoughts to come and go, but try not to dwell. Return to focusing on the breath if you feel your mind 
wandering. 

Stay here for as long as you feel comfortable, enjoying the clarity this simple exercise can bring. 

Mindfulness can help us feel calmer and more focused. It can help us find joy in mundane tasks, teach us to 
be less judgmental, and allow us to channel negative emotions. And the real beauty is that it can be 
practiced anywhere with no expense or equipment. Training your mind to be concerned with nothing more 
than this very second can have the most wonderful effect on your sense of wellbeing - try it and see for 
yourself! 

Edward I. Paley, LCSW, ACSW, BCD 
Remember to do your monthly mental health check and to reach out if you need support. If needed, 
you can dial 988 (Suicide & Crisis hotline)  
or 516-679-1111 (L.I. Crisis Center), 24/7 

WELCOME MARCH!!!  It is Women’s History Month, since l982 which is an annual celebration of womens’ contribu-
tions to our history, culture and society from Abigail Adams to Rosa Parks to Sandra Day O’Connor. Join the Chai Club and Sister-
hood, as we observe Women’s History Month on Monday, March 25th at 7pm with a program presented by Sal St. George on CAROL 
BURNETT, groundbreaking comedian, actress and singer. Refreshments will be served.  RSVP requested or for additional infor-
mation, please contact Harriet Ostroff - hnostroff@gmail.com. 

Chai Club sponsors the Community Seder led by Cantor Timman, second night of Passover on Tuesday, April 23rd. All fami-
ly, friends and neighbors are invited. Details will follow. 

Judy and Janis

CHAI CLUB NEWS 
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Winter project ? …  Spring cleaning?   

JOIN THE TBT SHOE DRIVE… 

Beginning April 15 – June 15
Gather your gently worn used or new shoes 

- men’s, women’s and children’s -
From flip flops, to sandals, to shoes, to sneakers, to boots… 

even cleats (no skates please). A company will pay us.
Ask your friends, family and neighbors to help you.  

Look for the collection box in April.

Save the Date -

Sunday, June 9 at 9 am  for our TBT Trek  

A Walkathon with Laps around the Temple
2900 Jerusalem Ave, Wantagh

All ages welcome – an easy, fun family event.  
Prizes for the kids

Raise money for Temple by entering and 
getting sponsors.  

End your walk with a complimentary breakfast 
in the Temple.

Any questions …. Please call Ellen Kraut 516 606-3677
or email at jak3555@aol.com

More details will be forthcoming
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PTA UPDATES 

Hello, Temple B’nai Torah Families, 

March roars in like a lion (of Judah), we are told, so let’s get to the excitement: 

This month’s meeting is Sunday, March 3, at 9:15 a.m. in the Youth Lounge. One of the important things we will be discussing is the 
makeup of next year’s PTA Board. There are several interesting and gratifying ways to be involved with PTA, and if you are 
interested in exploring a board position, please reach out to Ilene Hellman. 

Our Family Bingo turnout was amazing! We need to especially shout out our new Bingo chair people, Aviva Jiran and Robin Freed, 
who really rocked it, and the Bingo Callers, Diane and Jay Schoenberg, who kept things entertaining and moving, and to Sisterhood, 
who both offered a generous financial donation and helped with the delicious concessions.  

If you participated in the Pickle Me Pete Fundraiser, we hope you are loving your pickles, olives, and other assorted marinated 
vegetables.   

Thank you to everyone who purchased pickles or who showed up for Bingo—your support is everything to us and our 
mission of enriching the Religious School curriculum. 

Here's a peek at what’s coming up in April: 

• Our April meeting is on Sunday, the 7th, in the Kiddush Lounge (upstairs) at 9:15 a.m.
• Religious School Model Seders are taking place on Wednesday, April 17 in two sessions – 4:45 p.m. to 5:45 p.m. and

6:45 p.m. to 7:45 p.m. This is a great volunteer opportunity, including pre-event shopping and day-of prep.
• Our annual post-Passover Calda Pizza Fundraiser
• Teacher Appreciation

See you around the synagogue, 
Laurel Klein 
Past President/VP of Communications 

PIZZA, PAJAMAS & PRAYERS GAMENIGHT 
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Last month we completed our Winter Coats and Accessories Collection. Many, thanks to all who participated and donated! Your 
generosity made it possible for many children and adults to have appropriate clothing to wear during the cold winter months. Our 
members made deliveries to the Interfaith Nutrition Network, the LWS Advocacy and Empowerment Center, Family and Children’s 
Services, The Little Shop of Kindness and more!  All of the recipient agencies were so appreciative and were particularly grateful 
that our volunteers took the time to sort the items before delivering them.  Thanks to all who made that possible! 

Chag Purim Samaech! This month we will be celebrating Purim!  Purim is often associated with themes of social action and social 
justice - speaking truth to power, being an upstander, fighting anti-semitism. “Purim commemorates the survival and tenacity of the 
Jewish people and reminds us to have the courage to stand up to injustice. ( ajws.org )”  We are taught to include the giving of 
matanot la-evyonim (gifts for the poor)  and tzedakah  in our Purim celebrations ( reformjudaism.org)  

Pasta as Groggers for Purim allows us to build food donation directly into our Purim festivities (see flier in this issue). To learn 
more about the many social justice connections to the Purim story visit : 

https://rac.org/blog/purim-5776-incorporating-social-justice-your-celebrations. 

If you find yourself feeling overwhelmed by the many difficulties facing the world these days, take a look at reformjudaism.org's 
article offering three Jewish reminders to help us maintain our ability to confront the challenges of tikkun olam, 

https://reformjudaism.org/beliefs-practices/spirituality/3-jewish-reminders-when-world-seems-overwhelming 

On March 17, we will be hosting our annual Blood Drive at TBT - see the flier in this month’s issue of the Voice and schedule a 
convenient appointment now - walk-ins will be accepted, but if you have time constraints an appointment can help. 

The Garden at TBT will be reopening on March 24. Consider joining us as a garden volunteer. Green thumbs are not needed - 
only an interest in supporting our mission of growing food for those in need, learning to care for our environment and creating a 
peaceful space for all to enjoy. We have lots of jobs for those who would like to be part of the process but may have those pesky 
bad knees or backs getting in the way. Just come down and see us or email Rona, and we will find what is just right for you.  

We have provided a collection bin and instructions so that those preparing food in the TBT kitchen can save appropriate kitchen 
scraps to be used in our garden compost system. Turning food waste into rich, nutritious soil and keeping it out of landfills benefits 
the environment and saves money. 

Mitzvah Day 2023 (May19) is coming soon. Over the next few months, we will be collecting items in support of our various Mitzvah 
Day activities. These collections will allow us to have the supplies needed to complete our many activities Mitzvah Day. 

March: Bags of Cheer and Dignity Bag Items (see flier for needed items) 
April and May: TBD 

Our next meeting will be Wed. March 27 at 7:00 p.m. We welcome your input and new members!  For information about SA/SJ, 
The Garden at TBT or Mitzvah Day contact Rona at ronakauffman@yahoo.com or Jason at jaynew4@gmail.com 

SOCIAL ACTION/SOCIAL JUSTICE NEWS 

MMAAZZEELL  TTOOVV  TTOO……  

Doris Derwin on the engagement of her grandson 
Jeremy Baruch to Dr. Luma Abunimer. 
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 SISTERHOOD and CHAI CLUB 
         Present 

 THE CAROL BURNETT STORY 
         As told by Sal St. George 

MONDAY, MARCH 25, 2024, at 7:00 – 9:00 pm 

THE CAROL BURNETT STORY 

This is the story of a young performer from San Antonio who treks 
to the Big Apple and is suddenly discovered by Broadway and 
Gary Moore. And the rest, as they say, is show business history.

Laugh once again with the antics of Carol and her hilarious 
television ensemble including Vickie Lawrence, Harvey Korman 
and, of course, the always unpredictable, Tim Conway. 

Discover Carol’s illustrious movie career, plus learn of her personal triumphs and
tragedies. Along the way you will revisit memorable characters including Mama and 
Eunice, Mr. Tutball and Mrs. Wiggens and others.

Meet Sal St. George, Playwriter, author, theme park consultant, comedy writer 

With experience spanning more than 40 years, Sal has created 

site-specific programs for museums, historical sites, cultural 

centers, and mansions. These are unique and compelling 

educational programs that chronicle the lives and events of 

America’s Greatest Leaders, Legends, and Icons.

 Come and Enjoy with your friends. 

ALL WELCOME – NO CHARGE 

 REFRESHMENTS FOLLOWING PROGRAM 

RSVP by March 11 by email or for more information: 
Ronni Fauci – rfauci@gmail.com    
Joyce Rappaport – joycerappaport13@gmail.com  
Harriet Ostroff - hnostroff@gmail.com, 

 SISTERHOOD and CHAI CLUB 
         Present 

 THE CAROL BURNETT STORY 
         As told by Sal St. George 

MONDAY, MARCH 25, 2024, at 7:00 – 9:00 pm 

THE CAROL BURNETT STORY 

This is the story of a young performer from San Antonio who treks 
to the Big Apple and is suddenly discovered by Broadway and 
Gary Moore. And the rest, as they say, is show business history.

Laugh once again with the antics of Carol and her hilarious 
television ensemble including Vickie Lawrence, Harvey Korman 
and, of course, the always unpredictable, Tim Conway. 

Discover Carol’s illustrious movie career, plus learn of her personal triumphs and
tragedies. Along the way you will revisit memorable characters including Mama and 
Eunice, Mr. Tutball and Mrs. Wiggens and others.

Meet Sal St. George, Playwriter, author, theme park consultant, comedy writer 

With experience spanning more than 40 years, Sal has created 

site-specific programs for museums, historical sites, cultural 

centers, and mansions. These are unique and compelling 

educational programs that chronicle the lives and events of 

America’s Greatest Leaders, Legends, and Icons.

 Come and Enjoy with your friends. 

ALL WELCOME – NO CHARGE 

 REFRESHMENTS FOLLOWING PROGRAM 

RSVP by March 11 by email or for more information: 
Ronni Fauci – rfauci@gmail.com    
Joyce Rappaport – joycerappaport13@gmail.com  
Harriet Ostroff - hnostroff@gmail.com, 



Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information  TBT Voice 19

Bring your family, friends, and neighbors to enjoy an 
interactive Passover Seder led by  

CCaannttoorr  RRiiccaa  TTiimmmmaann  

Tuesday, April 23rd, 2024, at 6:30 pm 

The Seder will have familiar passages and songs in both English and Hebrew. 
Families with children, singles, couples, seniors, and unaffiliated members of our 
community are all invited and welcome.  The meal, catered by Nassau Kosher 
Meats, will include matzah ball soup, brisket, chicken, salad, sides and desserts.   

Reservations are required by April 9th. 
Questions?  Scott Kohn – TBTScottkohn@gmail.com,  

 Ivy & James LoNigro – 516-524-1535 or Joan & Brian Levy - 516-459-4450. 

Sponsored by The Chai Club of Temple B’nai Torah 

Mail this form and check, payable to TTBBTT  CChhaaii  CClluubb,,  22990000  JJeerruussaalleemm  AAvvee,,  WWaannttaagghh,,  NNYY  1111779933  

Temple B’nai Torah 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY  11793    516-221-2370   www.tbtwantagh.org 

Name______________________________________________________________

E-mail _________________________________ Telephone (      ) ______________
(Please include e-mails of all participants on the back of this form)

I (We) wish to be seated with: ___________________________________________

Number of adults  --____________   Temple Members @ $50______________
 Non-Temple Members @ $65_________

Number of children (age 5-13)___________  @ $25  =  ____________
Number of children (under 5)  ___________    Free
Total of check  _____________
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MITZVAH DAY IS COMING! 
Save the Date: May 19, 2024 

Here’s how you can help us get ready 
during the month of March 

Donate Items Needed for:   

Dignity Bags for Women (to be donated to LI Coalition for the Homeless) 
- Gently used pocketbooks that measure at from !0” x 6” to 9” X 12”
- Individually wrapped sanitary pads, tampons, panty liners, wipes

Bags of Cheer for Homebound Seniors (to be donated to the Family and Children’s Association 
- Hair brushes and combs, hair clips, toothbrushes, toothpaste, hand cream, body
lotion, men’s shave cream or gel (small size)

Collection boxes will be in the Temple lobby 

Questions? email Rona Kauffman at ronakauffman@yahoo.com 

Question: Which type of pasta makes the most 
noise when shaken?  

Find out and do a mitzvah at the same time! 

Bring a box of pasta (your choice) with you to our Purim 
Service and Schpiel on March 23. Please be sure the ends 
are snuggly taped shut. 

Before you leave, drop your pasta in the 
collection box, and we will be sure it gets 

donated 

Need further info?  
Contact Rona at ronakauffman@yahoo.com 
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Office use only 
Check # ______________  Amount $_____________ 
Received by __________ 
Name on ck, if diff from contract ______________ 

 

Temple B’nai Torah  
2900 Jerusalem Ave Wantagh, New York 11793 

516-221-2370 
 

TBT MainStage Players Present 
 

  
 

 

Rate Schedule 

Sponsor (prime placement of ad) …....….…………………………........ $300   
Full Page……………………...…………………………….……….… $150   
1/2 Page………………………....………………………….………...... $ 90   
1/4 Page (Business card size) ...………………………….………....…... $ 55 

 

Advertiser _________________________________________ Email_______________________ 
Address ____________________________________________ Phone ______________________ 

 

The undersigned encloses, in advance, the sum of $ ______ for a _______ page size advertisement to appear in the 
“Annie” playbill. Checks should be made payable to Temple B’nai Torah. Ads will be printed in the playbill to 
be distributed on the dates of the performances: May 4, 5, 11 & 12.  
  

Ad copy is to be submitted, as a jpg, along with this contract, to the above address,  Attn: “Playbill” or emailed to 
mainstageplayers@tbtwantagh.org, unless it has been requested that we create the ad. 

  

In the event that circumstances beyond our control prevent us from performing our show, electronic copies of our 
Playbill will be made available to our congregation and supporters. 

  

Deadline for ads is April 3rd 
Ads cannot be accepted after this date 

  

Signed ___________________________________________Title ___________________________ 

Ad taken by _____________________________________________(Cast/Crew Member)            

PLAYBILL CONTRACT 
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 N
 dates. Any 

concerns, please reach out to Ellice at: ellice823@.yahoo.com or 
 

Rita Drucker 
Rita Bogatch 
Mindy Cohen 
Oluwatimilenin Ogundele 
Gregory Lew 
Sherry Lipson 
Elizabeth Castellvi 
Louis Gottfried 
Christine Feldman 
Laura Brody 
Debbie Schlesinger 
Elliott Solomon 
Yvette Consor 
Susan Steinman 
Sterra Himelstein 
Jason Jitzchaki 

Shana Assa 
Rosalyn Walowitz 
Michael Stasko 
Peter LeNoble 
Alejandra Taub 
Daniel Rosner 
Maryann Maidat 
Lane Rubin 
Janet Langenthal 
Ira Sandler 
Jacqueline Wasserstein 
Judy Schmertz 
Nadine Salzman 
Barbara Gouveia 
Sheryl Rubin 
Randee Pollenz 

Larry Wilk 
Carrie Levitt 
Meredith Brustman 
Cindy Talisman 
Emily Altman 
Diane Schoenberg 
Andrew Costa 
Brandon Wolk 
Larry Prosky 
Helaine Schnall 
Richard Cohen 
Marshall Diamond 
Michael Goldstein 
Andrea Jacobi 
Wayne Soodek 
Robert Durso 

Jack Klein 
Lisa Evans 
Eric Cohen 
Bonnie Skibins 
Amanda Bernstein 
Burt Grant 
Phyllis Biernick 
Katharine Adler 
Merileen Letzter 
Gale Mittelman 
Doriz Berlin 
Michele Alterman 
Meredith Rothstein 
Janis Amer 

UUnniioonnggrraammss  

JOIN US IN WISHING A HAPPY APRIL BIRTHDAY TO: 

JOIN US IN WISHING A HAPPY APRIL ANNIVERSARY TO: 

To send your wishes, circle the names of those you wish to send a uniongram. Please sign greeting as you would like it to appear.  
Leave list in the temple office box designated “UNIONGRAMS”, or mail to: Ellice Toscano @ 3655 Woodbine Avenue, Wantagh, 
NY 11793. Make check payable to: TBT SISTERHOOD. 
 
ALL LISTS MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN MARCH 20TH, OR REQUEST CANNOT BE PROCESSED. 
 
Number of Uniongrams @ $1.25 each _____________________________________________ 
 
Sign as: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Deborah and Brian Wolken 
Brooke and Lorne Myers 
Dana and Mark Plavin 
Heidi and Steven Singer 
Stefanie and Ronald Cohen 
Lisa and Leslie Levine 
Felicia and Sal Denaro 

Barbara and Bruce Burdman 
Amanda and Ian Mizel 
Stacie and Eric Cohen 
Anne and Edward Paley 
Kanyarat and Marc Weiser 
Sarah and Brad Zomick 
Stephanie and Andrew Costa 

Judith and Marc Gann 
Tatyana and Boris Golikova 
Maryann and Jon Gross 
Lisa and Rick Brandoff 
Deborah and Mitchell Abrons 
Ellen and Richard Goolnick 
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MITZVAH MAKERS 

The Mitzvah Makers committee is looking for 
volunteers to help our members in many 
varied ways: from rides to phone calls to 
shopping to bringing cheer.  Make a new 
year’s resolution to help others and become 
part of our team of helpers! 

We are here to lend an ear, provide cheer, 
and help where there is a need! 
If you are in need of a ride, a phone call or 
some shopping, we are here for you! 

Please contact Mitzvah Makers through 
Amy Neidle at agneidle@gmail.com 

or 917-734-2575 

January 2024
Cash Calendar Winners

1/6 501 Emma Binder 
1/7 227 Jo-Ann Portnoy 

Jennifer Neidle 
1/21 914 David Kaminsky 

Jayne Krompier 
Emma Rose Greenberg 

1/24 103 Ellen Kraut 
Susan Weiss 

RRIITTUUAALL  NNEEEEDDSS  YYOOUURR  HHEELLPP  
The Ritual Committee urgently needs the 
assistance of congregants who would like 

to help organize Temple services and 
celebrations.   

Our next one is Saturday, March 23 – 
Purim Service and Post-Spiel Celebration, 
but there will be opportunities to assist at 

other times. 
We are looking for help planning and 

coordinating the details. You do not need 
to be a member of the Ritual Committee, 

just have a desire to contribute.  
We have many roles available.  

Interested?  
Contact: Wendy Ser: 516-502-5539, 

Laurel Klein: 516-884-6507, or 
Jan Friedman: 516-662-3549.  
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Announcing Temple B’nai Torah’s 

Open to Members of the Jewish Community, Ages 20’s - 30’s 
Low Annual Dues 

Social Activities Throughout the Year 

Contact our Membership Team at membership@tbtwantagh.org 
for More Information 

Temple Membership is not required to participate in our social activities 

Young Adult Membership Program 

Are You Hosting 

a Simcha at TBT? 

  
  

NNeeww  CCaatteerriinngg  PPaacckkaaggeess  
AAvvaaiillaabbllee!!  

DDeelliicciioouuss    **    AAttttrraaccttiivvee    **    AAffffoorrddaabbllee  

Catering options for your in-Temple event 

priced from as little as  
$8 to $43 per person 

For detailed catering packages and 
ordering details: 

Contact:  Sisterhood Catering Manager, 
Laurel Klein at 516-884-6507 or  

TBTLaurel@gmail.com for more information. 
You can also visit our website or click the link 

below: 

https://tbtwantagh.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/101/2023/07/Sisterhood-Catering-Packages23-24-Laurel-Klein.pdf
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
From Sisterhood to help congregants & members of the 
Community 
In memory of: 
Rose Rappaport from Joyce Rappaport 
In appreciation of:  
Rabbi performing their wedding ceremony from Marc Popkin 
& Maureen Dizon 

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
From Michael & Janine Berg 

THE STEPHEN BIGMAN MEMORIAL FUND 
In honor of:  
Dani Bergman Chudnow’s continued safety from Caryn 
Bergman 
In memory of:  
Samuel Wolaner from Caryn Bergman 
Fred Bergman from Caryn Bergman 

GIFT OF LOVE 
In honor of: 
Joni & Steve Christie’s new grandson from Dee & David 
Greenberg 

SOCIAL ACTION FUND & GARDEN FUND 
In appreciation of: 
Rabbi Lowenberg officiating at Max Schrier’s unveiling from 
Hannah Schrier & Family 
In memory of: 
Harold Lippman Morris from Lisa Shubin & Family       
Harriet Solomon from Tom & Ellice Toscano                                            

RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of: 

Susan Beller from Marlyn Appelt 
In honor of:  
Barbara Gouveia becoming a great grandmother from Ellice & 
Tom Toscano 
Joni & Steve Christie’s new grandson from Marlyn Appelt 
Barbara Gouveia becoming a great grandmother from Marlyn 
Appelt 
Barbara Gouveia becoming a great grandmother from Tom & 
Ellice Toscano 

GENERAL FUND 
In memory of: 
Maxine Berger from TBT Sisterhood 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
In memory of: 
Maxine Berger from Gerry Alpert 
Maxine Berger from Dee & David Greenberg 
Maxine Berger from Maxine Jacobs 

BEAUTIFICATION FUND 
In memory of: 
Maxine Berger from Ellen & Jeff Kraut 
Blanche A. Inkeles from Ruth Sussman 

ONEG SHABBAT & FLOWER FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of Hollie Werner from Brian & Bevin Werner 
Bat Mitzvah of Macey Cataldo from Rob & Bonnie Cataldo 
Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Snyder from Jonathan & Melissa 
Snyder 

YISKOR ELOHIM: 
Kimberly Scotch, wife of JJ Scotch, mother of Jacob & Sarah 
Scotch 
Thelma Albert, sister-in-law of Harvey Albert 

TZEDAKAH 

SPONSOR AN ONEG 
Do you have a special event coming up, like a birthday, anniversary or other simcha you would like to celebrate 

at Friday Night Shabbat Services? 

If so, why not sponsor the ONEG. 

For your $125 donation to Sisterhood, we will buy you a special occasion cake with other yummy goodies in your 
honor to share with the congregation. 

Your name will be read from the bimah and listed on the Temple Scroll. 

What a wonderful way to share with your community! 

If interested, please email Gail Rosner at gdrosner25@gmail.com or call her at 
516-642-6900 to set this up.  We’d appreciate 2 weeks notice.

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE 
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Joseph Schneider from The Toscano Family 
Anna Marziliano from The Toscano Family 
Bernard Meyer from The Toscano Family 
Lou Emanuel from Paula Rubin 
Arthur J. Albert from Harvey Albert 
Dorothy Bucholtz from Carol & Rob Bucholtz 
Donald Zimmerman from Joyce Zimmerman 
Max Schrier from Hannah Schrier 
Joel Rubin from Ilene Hellman 
Selma Fink from Cindy & Bruce Fink 
Rose Pomeranz from Peter Pomeranz 
Howard Newberg from Eileen Newberg & Family 
Charlotte Shapiro from Carol & Jeff Finkel 
Jak Lukofsky from Carol & Jeff Finkel 
Jean Stern from Leah Helmick 
Edith Moskowitz from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Tobee Levine from Robert & Jun Levine 
Frederick Turman from Edward Horowitz 
Rose Levy from Edward Horowitz 
Stanley Stern from Elaine Tamsen 
Seymour Levine from Andrea Parker 
Roberta Mates from Ellen & Richard Goolnick 
Raymond Cohen from Robin & Lori Cohen 
Harry Rosen from Paul & Elise Rosen 
Betty Barros from Jane & Walter Oberman 
Adele Dolgenos from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Leonard Dolgenos from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Joseph Schoenberg from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Sidney Douglas from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Rose Schmelkin from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Blanche Schoenberg from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Harry Schmelkin from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Sara “Syd” Douglas Rosenblum from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Gail Levin from Beth & Josh Levin 

Freida Chait from Jeff Wengroff 
Charles Cohen from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Mary Schweitzer from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Sarah Goldblatt from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Seymour Goldblatt from Dorothy Goldblatt 
William Albert from Harvey Albert 
Harry Goldman from Sherry Lipson 
Al Litwin from Joyce Zimmerman 
Helen Derry from Michele Alterman 
Jack Rosenfeld from Debra Rosenfeld 
Emil Levy from Brian & Joan Levy 
Patricia Berger from Herbert Berger 
Samantha Clement from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Edith Brooks from Harvey & Rita Drucker 
Max Solomon from Harvey & Rita Drucker 
Nettie Rosen from Paul & Elise Rosen 
Bernard Scheier from Hannah Feldman 
Vivian B. Dienstag from Peter & Ellen LeNoble 
Richard Ratner from Jody Ratner 
Joel Ratner from Jody Ratner 
Eli Blum from Hannah Schrier 
Elisa Rachel Pomeranz from Peter & Dale Pomeranz 
Charles Rosen from Heidi & Glenn Rosen 
Milton Marmell from Judith Kamler 
Nathan Harelick from Fran Harelick 
Lee Gold form Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Newton Gold form Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Joseph Cohen form Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Tillie Cohen form Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Frederick Lowenberg from Rabbi Albert Lowenberg 
Joanne Wengroff from Jeffry Wengroff 
Stanley Feldman from Hannah Feldman 
Clara Glasberg from Sid Glasberg 
Sarah Albert from Harvey Albert 

YAHRZEITS 

Joseph Schneider from The Toscano Family 
Anna Marziliano from The Toscano Family 
Bernard Meyer from The Toscano Family 
Lou Emanuel from Paula Rubin 
Arthur J. Albert from Harvey Albert 
Dorothy Bucholtz from Carol & Rob Bucholtz 
Donald Zimmerman from Joyce Zimmerman 
Max Schrier from Hannah Schrier 
Joel Rubin from Ilene Hellman 
Selma Fink from Cindy & Bruce Fink 
Rose Pomeranz from Peter Pomeranz 
Howard Newberg from Eileen Newberg & Family 
Charlotte Shapiro from Carol & Jeff Finkel 
Jak Lukofsky from Carol & Jeff Finkel 
Jean Stern from Leah Helmick 
Edith Moskowitz from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Tobee Levine from Robert & Jun Levine 
Frederick Turman from Edward Horowitz 
Rose Levy from Edward Horowitz 
Stanley Stern from Elaine Tamsen 
Seymour Levine from Andrea Parker 
Roberta Mates from Ellen & Richard Goolnick 
Raymond Cohen from Robin & Lori Cohen 
Harry Rosen from Paul & Elise Rosen 
Betty Barros from Jane & Walter Oberman 
Adele Dolgenos from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Leonard Dolgenos from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Joseph Schoenberg from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Sidney Douglas from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Rose Schmelkin from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Blanche Schoenberg from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Harry Schmelkin from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Sara “Syd” Douglas Rosenblum from Diane & Jay Schoenberg 
Gail Levin from Beth & Josh Levin 

Freida Chait from Jeff Wengroff 
Charles Cohen from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Mary Schweitzer from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Sarah Goldblatt from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Seymour Goldblatt from Dorothy Goldblatt 
William Albert from Harvey Albert 
Harry Goldman from Sherry Lipson 
Al Litwin from Joyce Zimmerman 
Helen Derry from Michele Alterman 
Jack Rosenfeld from Debra Rosenfeld 
Emil Levy from Brian & Joan Levy 
Patricia Berger from Herbert Berger 
Samantha Clement from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Edith Brooks from Harvey & Rita Drucker 
Max Solomon from Harvey & Rita Drucker 
Nettie Rosen from Paul & Elise Rosen 
Bernard Scheier from Hannah Feldman 
Vivian B. Dienstag from Peter & Ellen LeNoble 
Richard Ratner from Jody Ratner 
Joel Ratner from Jody Ratner 
Eli Blum from Hannah Schrier 
Elisa Rachel Pomeranz from Peter & Dale Pomeranz 
Charles Rosen from Heidi & Glenn Rosen 
Milton Marmell from Judith Kamler 
Nathan Harelick from Fran Harelick 
Lee Gold form Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Newton Gold form Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Joseph Cohen form Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Tillie Cohen form Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Frederick Lowenberg from Rabbi Albert Lowenberg 
Joanne Wengroff from Jeffry Wengroff 
Stanley Feldman from Hannah Feldman 
Clara Glasberg from Sid Glasberg 
Sarah Albert from Harvey Albert 

YAHRZEITS 
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Healing Begins with Jerusalem Memorial Chapels

Chapel and Graveside Funeral Services • Virtual Services
 Pre-Plan Monuments • World Wide Transport

Jewish Owned & Operated • Licensed Funeral Director Adam Novak 
Dedicated Burial Mikvah, Taharah Room & Shomer Amenities

3026 Hempstead Tpke.  |  Levittown, NY 11756  |  516.418-7000 (Call or Text)

Conveniently Located in Central 
Nassau Country on Hempstead 
Tpke with Direct Access to the 
Jewish Cemeteries via Direct 
Parkway Access

Serving the Metropolitan New York Area & Florida
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Monument AD for VOICE 

Size of business card 

 

STAMPS & COVERS 

FOR THE COLLECTOR 

US AND FOREIGN, EBAY SALES 

CONTACT BRIAN LEVY- 516-781-4966 

BELLOBL@GMAIL.COM 

 

 
Trusted to Appraise Our Clients’  

Valuables and Treasured Pieces for  
Over 30 Years 

  

 
 

 
Barry S. Block, G.G, C.S.M.-N.A.J.A., A.S.A., A.S.G. 

Master Gemologist Appraiser® 
 

55 Cherry Lane, Suite 102 
Carle Place, NY 11514 

516-248-8130 

Ellie Dayton
President

edayton@ totaltravelmgmt.com 

www.totaltravelmgmt.com
3828 Niami Street

 Seaford, New York 11783
516-222-9229 Fax 516-222-9242

 In Business 45 Years
Total Travel Management

In Business 45 Years

HAPPYHAPPY
PURIMPURIM
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Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

76 Massapequa Avenue 
 Massapequa, New York 11758

516-850-5472
E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com
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Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 -  Marilyn Pomeranz, 
	   Congregation Liaison
#13 -  Eileen Schneyman, 
	   Executive Director 
#15 -  Andrew Larrea,
	   Bookkeeper, A/R & Billing
	   
#19 -  Cantor Rica Timman
#20 -  Kitchen
#21 -  Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
#22 -  Religious School Assistant
#24 -  Sheryl Gordon, 
            Religious School Director
            Mark Derwin,
	    Youth Group Director

Rabbi Emeriti:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow z”l
	 Rabbi Albert Lowenberg
	 Rabbi Robert Raab  z”l
Cantor Emerita: 

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse 
caring congregation that embraces 
a progressive and inclusive vision of 
Reform Judaism through worship, 
study of Torah and righteous 
deeds. We are creating a multi-
generational home in our region by 
staying connected to our roots, as 
well as offering spiritual enrichment, 
Jewish education and community 
engagement.

Email: tbtvoice@tbtwantagh.org

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793

Tel: 221-2370

Fax: 221-5082

Emergency Tel: 516-500-3682
WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org

 Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
Cantor Rica Timman

THE VOICE
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

 EDITOR- Jo-Ann Portnoy
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